Parent Council Minutes
Low Port Primary School
Wednesday, 17 June 2020 at 7pm held on Zoom
Attendees
Parent Council Members - Rebecca Holmes (Chair), Sian Morrison, Aileen Beaton, Jenny

Neale, Gillian McDonald, Jeremy Fuller, Emma McGroarty, Rebecca Smallwood, Kimberley

Paton, Joanne Brown, Aileen Landles, Douglas Maxwell, Sara Buchanan, Gillian Reynolds, 
Michelle Fathi (Clerk) 
Non Parent Council Members – Adrian Williamson 
Staff – Mark Wells (Acting Head), Mark Wheelhouse (Acting Deputy Head), Natalie McCartney (Acting Principal Teacher), Lauren Smith (Acting Principal Teacher)
	Agenda Item/Notes
	Action

	1. Welcome and Apologies

· RH welcomed everyone to the meeting and for the purposes of new attendees gave an overview of the main responsibilities and duties of the Parent Council
· No apologies were received

	

	2. Head Teacher’s Report

MWe started off by offering his apologies for not attending the last meeting.  He then said that that whilst he wanted to give an overview of what is to come regarding next term he is unable to share everything at this stage but added that the Local Authority has asked all schools to announce the plans at the same time.  

MWe reported that 97% of children have accessed and engaged with school work online and the school continues to promote the message that families should place their health and wellbeing first over school work.  
MWe stated that the blended model is still being developed and there will be two groups; group 1 will be in school on a Monday and Wednesday and group 2 will be in on a Tuesday and Thursday.  The school will be notifying the parent body which group their children are in once it has the go ahead from Local Authority to release this information.   
In relation to the transition arrangements the new P1’s will be in before the end of term and they will have some time with the P7’s, who will come back next term along with their parents.  The school will also be supporting ongoing transitions between the years using visuals.  MWe appreciates this is not as comprehensive as we are used to but they are doing all that they can.  


	

	3. General Discussion
RH thanked MWe and opened up questions from the parent forum.

JB said she was interested to know what individual schools have control over and where they can make a difference.   MWe said they are following all guidance from Local Authority but where the school will have control is with the curriculum.  When all children are back in school they will look at health and wellbeing, they hope to be able to support the children in different ways and will then look at literacy and numeracy.  
GMcD asked would the school publish results of the recent survey or are they for the management team only?  MWe said he could see no reason not to share and asked MWh to put this together.  GMcD then asked what her expectation should be in relation to the blended learning.  MWe said there was no minimum standard set, but estimated it would be 44% target time for the model for West Lothian. The school will have contact with children one day, and then will have follow up work to do whilst at home the following day with hopefully little or no support.  MWe is hoping to be able to have some staff online so if there are any questions someone could get back to parents as quickly as possible.  

MWe then shared in terms of cleaning they will be using an electrostatic cleaning spray that can last up to 3 weeks.  RH asked if more details of the cleaning product could be sent out to the parent body.  

DM asked when the parents will get an update on the management team.  MWe advised that the Local Authority have extended both MWh and his contract up until Christmas which co-insides with Jane Livingston’s secondment coming to an end.  He then discussed LS’s new role and shared how they felt it was beneficial in this time as LS has done an incredible amount of good work over this period. 

AL asked what the plans were in introducing the teachers for the 2021 year.  MWe said the plan was to send out details of all classes tomorrow but the schools is waiting on further guidance from the Local Authority and a letter will go out as soon as it can.  
RH asked what hygiene, and going to the toilet would look like.  MWe said the school is doing a risk assessment and will have to consider things such as the size of the toilets and how many children would be allowed in them at one time; he also added that the school will stagger the break times so only 30 children are outside at a time.  At lunch time children will be able to use the hall, the zone and some of the class rooms.
RS asked will there be two metres distancing in place.  MWe said that the school will need to set this up but understand children are going to come together but they will try hard to prevent it from happening.  JF wondered if parent helpers could help with the physical distancing at the start and end of the day and during break times.  MWe said he could see no reason why not but would need to check this.
AL asked if there was any way they can send out a video to the children showing what classrooms will look like.  MWh will arrange this.
RH asked about the blended model overview and wanted to know what would be taught in school and at home.  MWe said that the teaching would be done in the classroom and the tasks would be completed at home.  After some discussion, MWe said the teachers have been amazing as it’s been a tough job whilst having their own families at home.  

GMcD thought there could be big challenges in terms of half of the class not seeing the other half of the class and not knowing how much longer this could go on asked if there was any way to have all the children together.  RH said she could raise this with FLPPS to see if they can help out with the social aspect of this.

RS asked if siblings will be able to play with one another.  MWh said ideally he would like to say yes but after some discussion it was thought it might bring extra issues.

JN asked if the music classes would continue.  MWh said if they go ahead the school will support them but he hadn’t heard anything as yet from the local authority.

EMcG asked what reasons would there be for a composite class.  MWh gave hypothetical situations where they might have to consider a composite class.

MWh thanked everyone for attending the meeting and finished off by saying if anyone had any concerns to please get in touch with himself or MWe.
RH asked everyone if there were any further questions.  SB then asked if there was a plan to send out another survey.  MWh advised there will be an authority wide survey coming out.  SB felt that there should be a specific one for Low Port and proposed the parent council arranges this.  RH said she would be happy to look at that and after discussion it was agreed that RH, GR, SB will meet over Zoom to arrange one.    
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	4. AOB
· RH asked if the office bearers could send her an email letting her know if they were happy to continue their role next year.  She said that whilst there normally is an AGM in September she thought a meeting beforehand just shortly after the schools go back in August to touch base.  Everyone thought this was a good idea.
· Next meeting to be held on Wednesday, 19 August 

	


